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Superintendentõs MessageñDr. Jorden Schiff  

Congratulations to the Hillsborough High School 
Class of 2017! The graduation was attended by 
thousands of families and friends on June 20 at 
the Sun National Arena. I wish all of the graduates 
a safe and happy summer and success in their 
future endeavors as their time in our outstanding 
schools comes to a close. I would like to thank the 
extraordinary efforts of the high school 
administration and staff for their tireless work in 
making sure the day was a memorable 
celebration.   
 
As the school year came to an end, we 
recognized our retirees at the Board of Education 
meeting on June 19, 2017. Our retirees spent a 
total of 530 years in the teaching profession! I 
have so much admiration for all of our teachers 
who guide and impact the lives of so many 
children over their teaching careers.  On behalf of 

the administration and the Board of Education, I 
wish all of our retirees health and happiness in 
the future. 
 
Our schools are busy throughout the summer 
with the start of the Extended School Year in 
early July, Summer Enrichment, English as a 
Second Language Summer Program, athletic 
and band camps. Teachers will attend summer 
institutes, summer symposiums and writing 
curriculum in preparation for the start of school in 
September. Donôt forget to visit the district 
website for summer reading!   
 
Schools reopen on Thursday, September 7, 
2017. Click here for the 2017-2018 school 
calendar. I hope you and your family enjoy the 
summer months! 

Assistant Superintendentõs MessageñDr. Lisa M. Antunes  

Summer Activities  
The most wonderful time of the year for you and 
your family may be the holidays, it may be the 
beginning of the school year, or it may be the end 
of the school year and the long, lazy days of 
summer. Engaging in summer activities that 
reinforce skills and concepts learned throughout 
the year may be beneficial for your child and fun 
for the entire family! Here are just a few 
suggestions: 
 
¶ Keep a weather chart including temperature 

and observations 
¶ Create mathematics problems out of real 

life situations; especially problems concerning 
money, time, distance, shopping, budgeting, 
and predicting 

¶ Choose a word-of-the-day and encourage 
your child to research it and look for it in his/
her reading 

¶ Start or expand a collection of feathers, 
flowers, rocks, shells, or anything else your 

child finds interesting and discuss how to 
organize and classify them 

¶ Read, read, read to a younger child, a 
pet, or even a stuffed animal 

¶ Set up your own family book club- choose 
a book for the family to read and discuss 
sitting on your deck or around a fire pit 

¶ Discover new and exciting places- 
anything that is different from what is 
typically seen at home 

¶ Plan family menus and assist in 
preparation of dinner by shopping for 
groceries while remaining within a budget 

¶ Plan mini-vacations or day trips by 
collecting travel folders, marking highway 
routes on a map, locating the destination 
utilizing a map app, estimate daily mileage 
and costs 

¶ Reflect on each event and write about it in 
a journal or notebook 

(Continued on page 12) 
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The last leg of                                                               
the 2017-18 
school year 
journey was 
f i l led wi th 
many events. 
We certainly 
ended our 

school year busy and excited. 
 
On May 5, the 3rd grade participated in the 
Living Wax Museum. Prior to this event, 
each 3rd grade student chose a famous 
person who made an impact on todayôs 
society. The student choices consisted of 
athletes, scientists, thinkers, presidents, 
entertainers, authors, politicians, 
entrepreneurs and many more. Once a 
student made his/her choice and was 
approved by the classroom teacher, he/she 
began the research. The studentôs goal: 
strive to become that ñface in history!ò 
 
The opening of the museum was met with 
great excitement from students, parents 
and community members. It was designed 
to be informative and interactive. As visitors 
entered the museum, the museum curators 
(3rd grade teachers) and silence greeted 
them. The students, dressed as their icons, 
lined the walls. Posters were hung on the 
walls to identify and provide information for 
the visitors. The characters came alive at 
the touch of a button and treated guests to 
a short summary of their greatest 
achievements. The students and visitors 
walked away with new knowledge and a 
keener insight into the figures that have 
shaped our society and culture. 
 
On April 28, we hosted our annual Science 
Fair. With over 130 student participants, 
there was so much to learn. The students 
dazzled us with their knowledge and 
charisma! We were to be dazzled again at 
our annual Kids Variety Show. The stage 
was alive with a variety of talents. I am sure 

there were some future stars on that 
stage. Thank you ASHA and Mr. Miller! 
 
Our 3rd grade participated in the 
Pillowcase Project, organized by our 
school nurse, Mrs. Zagari. This program 
is run by the Red Cross and teaches 
students about personal and family 
preparedness, safety skills, local 
hazards, and basic coping skills. The 
Red Cross volunteers led students 
through a ñlearn, practice, shareò 
framework to engage them in disaster 
preparedness and survival skills. 
Students received a sturdy pillowcase in 
which to build their personal emergency 
supplies kit. 
 
About 40 children participated in our 
school-wide Reading Fair run by 
Rebecca Barajas, school librarian. 
Students read a book and prepared a 
storyboard and oral presentation. 
Students became story experts defining 
characters, setting, problems and more. 
Students presented during an evening 
event breathing life into their books for 
the listeners. I found a book or two to 
put on my summer reading list. 
 
Mrs. Penyak and Ms. Oliver prepared 
special activities for us to celebrate our 
differences during multicultural week.  
Students decorated paper dolls to show 
a heritage or country. The dolls were 
put on display in the Commons. We 
encouraged students to bring an item 
that represented their culture or country 
of interest to share with the class. On 
June 1, students wore traditional 
clothing from a country of choice or the 
colors of their flag. Everyday students 
shared facts and stories about their 
culture during morning announcement. 
The Amsterdam Eagle was a world 
traveler this week. As he traveled 

around the world, he left hints as to 
where he was.  
 
On June 2, we held our Annual 
Locks of Love program run by 
Mrs.Caudill, 4th grade teacher. Over 
30 students, parents, teachers and 
friends made the ñcutò by donating at 
least 10 inches of hair to Wigs for 
Kids. In addition, we collected $500 
for this wonderful cause. 
 
Under the direction of Mrs. 
Katherine Nicolai, art teacher, the 
students created a wall mural. The 
scene displays Amsterdam School 
in a setting of hot air balloons!  If you 
look carefully, you can even find Dr. 
Mullady flying above the school in 
the AMS balloon. This project 
exemplifies our sense of community 
and creative flair. Thank you, ASHA, 
for providing the materials for this 
project. 
 
Field Day was such an awesome 
day! The sun was shining, the 
children were playing and everyone 
was smiling. Mr. Caudill and Mr. 
Rourke organized the day with 
fabulous and creative stations for all 
grade levels. The whole school also 
participated in our Young Authorôs 
Sharing Day. Students shared their 
writing pieces with each other.  
 
Sadly, the journey has ended for the 
2016-2017 school year but we are 
already planning great things for the 
new school year.  
 
Amsterdam wishes everyone a 
wonderful summer! See you in 
September! 

Amsterdam Elementary SchoolñDr. Mary Ann Mullady, Principal  
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Hillsborough Elementary SchoolñMs. Susan Eckstein, Principal 

everything they had learned this year. 
Congratulations to the iRun girls for a great 
end to all of their hard work! Thank you to 
Mrs. Hopson and the iRun coaches! 
 
In late May, HES students and staff 
celebrated Multicultural Week. Throughout 
the course of the week, students 
participated in activities in their classes and 
decorated hallways. The week ended in a 
Multicultural Assembly with students and 
parents performing dances and songs 
related to their cultural backgrounds. HES 
proudly represents many cultures, religions 
and ethnicities! Thank you to Mrs. Betty 
Borto for her hard work in coordinating 
these events. 
 
Amidst all of the learning and hard work 
going on at HES, the school always 
remembers to take care of the body as well 
as the mind. Mrs. Rutz and Mr. Jenkins led 
the way! In Tiny Town, older students help 
younger students learn important life skills 
as they maneuver through town on 
scooters. In Golf Town, students enjoy 
playing miniature golf inside the school. 
Finally, in our annual Field Day, students 
and staff, with the assistance of many 
parents, enjoyed events that built teamwork, 
had an educational component to them, or 
were just a whole lot of fun! Thank you to 
the parents who helped out with this event.  
It could not be done without the volunteers, 
who joined us for the day and kept 
hundreds of elementary students moving 
from start to finish. We were not stopped by 
the rain and had a great time with our 
indoor field day activities! 
 

Hillsborough 
E l e m e n t a r y 
held its first 
a n n u a l 
science/STEM 
fair, combining 
a traditional 
science fair 
with science, 
techno logy , 
math, and 
eng ineer ing 

(STEM) using the engineering design process. 
Students created a wide array of projects, and 
they were thrilled to participate in competitive 
events including a cardboard challenge, 
mousetrap racers, and designing popsicle 
bridges. HES kicked off the STEM science fair 
with a Sciencetellers assembly that was 
enjoyable and educational. Students promised 
to pursue science and exploration as they 
learned from the knowledgeable and 
entertaining presenter, Science Teller Andrew 
Piccirillo, who is also an HES parent! Thank you 
to the HES Home & School for providing the 
funding for this wonderful event with all of its 
new twists on a classic science fair. 
 
Few things are more exciting to young learners 
than getting a new book! HES Stars 
participated in a school-wide book swap at the 
end of May. Already read books were brought 
from home and students had the opportunity to 
swap them out for new books brought in by 
their peers. Every student left with at least one 
book, and they had a great time building 
interest in their classmates as they shared 
beloved books with those in other grades. 

 
HES is very 
proud of the 
girls who 
participated 
in iRun this 
y e a r . 
Focusing on 
s e l f -
a f f i r m i n g 
a t t i t u d e s 
a n d 

behaviors, the girls learned ways to improve the 
fitness of their mind, body, and soul. After 
months of preparation, they participated in a 5K 
that was also the culminating celebration of 

Thank you to 
the veterans 
and current 
members of the 
military who 
risked all to 
k e e p 
democracy and 
our citizens 
safe. On Flag 
Day this year, 
HES students learned about the 
importance and symbolism of the US 
flag, and our special guests spoke to the 
students about their experiences and 
the importance of seeking peaceful 
solutions to conflict. 
 
Congratulations to next yearôs student 
leaders, the members of the HES Safety 
Patrol! Our rising 4th graders are 
represented by Victoria B., Jayden C., 
Sharon C., Camila C., Jacob D., Julia 
E., Dylan F.,  Caroline G., Roshan J., 
Evan M., Bryan N., Rashi R., Carly S., 
and Miranda V. The new patrol 
members will be advised by Mrs. 
Muldoon and Miss Gradone. 
 
As summer arrived, Hillsborough 
Elementary said farewell to our 4th 
graders as they head off to Auten Road 
Intermediate School. They were 
celebrated on June 2 at our annual 
Fourth Grade Day, held at the 
Hillsborough Racquet Club for a day of 
fun and friendship. On the final day of 
school, the younger students held a 
ñclap outò to acknowledge all the work of 
the older students and to wish them well 
at ARIS!  We hope that HES holds a 
special place in their hearts as they 
continue to grow up in the Hillsborough 
Schools. 
 
We would also like to recognize and 
celebrate the beloved staff members 
who retired this year. Thank you to 
lunch aide Carmela Palatone, Spanish 
teacher Debbie Miller, and guidance 
counselor Ellen Stem. Each of these 
wonderful staff members has  

(Continued on page 11) 
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Sunnymead Elementary SchoolñDr. Tammy Jenkins, Principal  

activities as well, that included 
a teacher dunk tank. There was a 
lot of motivation for the students to 
sink their teachers! Overall, almost 
$10 ,000  was  ra i se d  fo r 
Sunnymead. 
 
First Grade Happenings 
First grade students have been 
working hard on solving all types of 
mysteries. It all started with Read 
Across America week when they 
had to look for clues to find out 
òWho Stole the Box Top Trophy?ò 
They became such good detectives 
that our music teacher, Mrs. 
Damiano, decided they could 
perform the musical ñWho Pushed 
Humpty?ò The 1st grade 
performers took turns reciting and 
acting out favorite nursery rhymes. 
The stage was visited by such 
favorites as The Three Little 
Kittens, The Old Woman Who 
Lived in a Shoe, Three Blind Mice, 
The Noble Duke of York, and Little 
Bo Peep. Each nursery rhyme 
character presented different 
reasons for how Humpty was 
pushed either on purpose or by 
accident. Finally, after all the 
evidence was presented, the 
audience was invited to complete a 
survey with their guess. Was 
Humpty pushed? Youôll have to 
decide for yourself! 
 
Kindergarten Korner 
The Spring was filled with 
enthralling activities. We started the 
month learning how to hatch eggs. 
A farmer from Morganics Farm 
dropped off 12 eggs in each of our 

Run for Fund 
Sunnymead was abuzz for the last few 
weeks of May and June. A 
unique fundraiser was conceived that 
would raise enough money to cool 
the school, by adding air conditioning 
units to parts of the building. 
The event was called "Run for Fund.ò 
It was an ambitious undertaking 
by Dr. Jenkins, Laura Wynkoop 
(Physical Education teacher), a 
number of staff members, HSA 
members and volunteers. These folks  
dedicated a great deal of time and 
energy to make it all happen. In 
conjunction with outdoor education 
day, the goal for the students was to 
raise money during the weeks leading 
up to the event. During the actual "run" 
portion of the day, the students 
worked hard for the money they 
raised, running about a mile each. It 
was not an easy task, especially for 
the kindergarteners! If the goal 
of running about 450 miles was 
achieved, Dr. Jenkins promised to dye 
her hair pink. Well, the students came 
close, but fortunately for Dr. 
Jenkins, she was able to retain her 
actual hair color. At least the 
students have something to shoot for, 
for next year's run. Run for 
Fund had some ancillary fundraising 

classrooms for us to take care of 
through the use of an incubator. 
Over three weeks, the children 
learned how the chicks grew 
inside the eggs, as well as what 
the eggs need for a successful 
hatching. After 21 days our chicks 
hatched. We spent the week 
observing our chicks, caring for 
them, reading about them, and 
writing in a Chick Journal about 
their basic needs.  We also had a 
special Chick Day celebration with 
our families where we sang songs, 
played with the chicks, and made 
a craft. At the end of the month, 
the Kindergarten students made 
their debut on the Sunnymead 
stage with their Kindergarten 
concert ñBarnyard Moo-sical.ò  
They did a fabulous job and their 
performance was a huge hit with 
everyone!    
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Triangle Elementary SchoolñMrs. Lisa Heisel, Principal  

Wow! Itôs hard to believe that the school 
year is almost over! Every year during 
the winter, the warm weather seems 
like it will never be here! At Triangle 
School, we ended the school year with 
a bang.  
 

We completed our year long ñWhere in 
the World is Stripes?ò multi-cultural 
experience with a fantastic assembly 
showcasing Chinese dance and 
acrobatics. Students dressed in clothing 
showing their cultural roots and shared 
experiences with one another. Thanks 
to Mrs. Caldes-Minck, Mrs. Penyak and 
Ms Zhang for their work all year long! 
 
We held our annual school-wide fun 
day on Friday, June 2 ,and had 
fantastic weather. Students enjoyed all 
of their outdoor activities and 
celebrated the beginning of the end of 

the school year. Each 
grade level wore shirts 
of a different color and 
participated in many 
new activities this year, 
assisted by the many 
wonderful parents who 
volunteered to help! 
 
On June 14, Triangle 
School welcomed a 
helicopter and the Drug 
Task Force to a celebration of our 
coun t ry .  S tudents  f rom 
Hillsborough Middle Schoolôs 
SLC joined Triangle Schoolôs 
students and attended an 
assembly on drug prevention and 
toured the helicopter. 
 
Our fantastic 4th graders 
performed in their final music 
show at Triangle School, with the 
theme of Peace on Earth. Their 
beautiful voices filled the gym 
and their performance on their 
recorders was great! Even Fine 
Arts Supervisor Michael Callahan 
joined in! 
 
Iôd like to take this opportunity to 
wish our outgoing 4th graders the 
best of luck next year at Auten 
Road School. We will miss them! 

Triangle School......  
Itõs GRRRRRREAT!!! 

 


